
HB 1373 
“DO PASS” 
 
I am writing today in regards to House Bill No. 1373 and ask that you DO PASS this legislation.  
 
For many years, people have been wrongfully deceived about the moment of life. We’ve been 
told that a human baby in the womb is a clump of cells, that it is not alive and/or that it cannot 
feel anything (so we shouldn’t care about it?). People have claimed that life starts at a heartbeat 
or after the child has emerged from the womb.  
 
The truth, the settled science, is that the child is a child from the moment of conception. 
 
This legislation clearly defines life and offers necessary protection for the rights of the child; the 
most vulnerable human beings on earth.  
 
Passing this legislation is a necessary move in a climate where people can no longer pretend 
that a baby in the womb is just a clump of cells. I thank the Representatives and Senators who 
have introduced this bill and ask all to pass this bill in order to protect the rights of every child.  
 
Thank you, 
Mona Colwell 
 


